
Official Newsletter of the Wynnewood North Neighborhood Association 

Fall 2021 Volume 28, Issue 4 

 About Us 
WNNA is an  501(c)3 non-profit organization.  

Donations are tax deductible and can be made by 
mail, at general meetings, directly to our treasurer, 
or by visiting wynnewoodnorth.org/donate.  

Receipts are provided upon request. 

Contact Us 
Online www.wynnewoodnorth.org 
Email  info@wynnewoodnorth.org 
Mail  PO Box 3872 | Dallas, TX 75208 
Nextdoor wynnewoodnorth.nextdoor.com 
Facebook facebook.com/wynnewoodnorth 

 

 

Quarterly 

General Meeting 

October 21, 2021  
 

Guest Speaker: 
David Preziosi, Executive Director 

at Preservation Dallas 
Updates on Historic Preservation 

and Events 
  

Zoom Meeting Info & 
Agenda on Page 2 

A Word from Our President | Denise Requardt 

Hello Neighbors, I hope everyone had a great summer!  The weather has been wonder-
ful the past few weeks and I hope you all are enjoying every minute of it.  
 
I would like to thank the neighbors who participated in the National Night Out pa-
rade on October 5th by waving and acknowledging the Wynnewood VIPs, DPD and 
DFD officers as they drove down each street in Wynnewood North.  There were 50 
homes that joined in on this very important event.  For those of you who participated 
and may have wondered what happened to the Station 14 and 33 firetrucks….they just 
so happened to get calls for an emergency, so were not in the entire parade; but the DPD 
officers were. Pictures will be posted on the WNNA website soon.  

It’s that time of year again for the nominations and elections of the Board of Directors.  
A call for nomination requests and submission instructions were previously sent out via Nextdoor and E-
blasts.  Paper ballots were distributed along with this Newsletter and there are also options to vote online.  
Instructions have been posted for the different options for voting.   
 
A Zoom meeting has been set up for the General Meeting on Thursday, October 21st at which time nomina-
tions submitted will be discussed.  During this meeting not only will nominations be discussed, but also 
WNNA and community updates.  Please join us for this very important meeting.  WNNA Board of Directors 
are volunteer positions, and we welcome your support!  Turn to page 2 for all the information. 
 
I have mentioned that we were hoping to have the Fall Wander Event this year.  But, due to ongoing issues 
with COVID, this will be reevaluated for next year.  We can only hope things get better and both the Spring 
and Fall Wanders in 2022 will be back!  These events are not only a lot of fun and a chance to socialize with 
new and existing neighbors, but the main fundraisers for WNNA.  
 
WNNA is all of us and the more engaged neighbors we have, the more we can do together!  Thank you to 
all who have made donations and volunteered your time!  

http://www.wynnewoodnorth.com/
http://www.wynnewoodnorth.com/
mailto:info@wynnewoodnorth.org
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Wynnewood North Neighborhood Association General Meeting 

October 21, 2021 
Please mark your calendars for the upcoming WNNA General Meeting!! 

 

AGENDA 

6:50 pm – 7:00 pm: Neighbors join the zoom meeting 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9904492379?pwd=VjRwYjZIV2gwZ3R4RlR4UXhaMVk0Zz09 
 
Meeting ID: 990 449 2379 / Passcode: 8NMs0S 
 
CALL IN: 346-248-7799 / Meeting ID: 990 449 2379 / Passcode: 534250 
 

7:00 pm:  Call the meeting to order 

7:02 pm:  Welcome special guests - David Preziosi, Executive Director at Preservation Dallas 
                                                          Updates on Historic Preservation and Events 
7:30 pm (approximate):  Business Meeting / 2021 WNNA Board of Director Announcements 

8:30 pm or prior:  Adjourn 

 

Volunteer In Patrol (V.I.P.) Quarterly Raffle Winners  

JULY– LARRY LIBBY *  AUG – OD VEGA  *  SEPT—JANICE COFFEE 
 

 

The VIP Gift Card Program started in 2014.  The board shows our appreciation to those who volunteer their 
time by raffling off a $50 gift card to our VIP’s who volunteered to patrol and be the eyes and ears of the 
DPD as VIP is a program associated with the DPD.  A VIP patrolee has their name put into the raffle for 
every patrol they complete in a specific month.  (in otherwards, if you patrol 3 times in January your name 
goes into the hat for the January raffle 3 times).  The winner of the raffle is done by month, so we have 12 
winners each year. A VIP is only eligible to win once a year. A huge thanks to all that patrol! 

Crime and Safety | David Williams 
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Vice President | Cynthia Michaels 

Heritage Oak Cliff Offers Second Grant Cycle 
Due to the fact that monies were still available for grants, the Executive Board of Heritage Oak Cliff decided 
to have another opportunity for neighborhoods to apply for grants.  Wynnewood North had already applied 
and was awarded grants for:  (1) Triangle Maintenance-$1385.40, (2) Webhosting-$712.80 and (3) Newslet-
ter-$1400.00. 
For this Second Grant Cycle, Wynnewood North applied for:  (1) Publishing of new directory-$364.14 (2) 
Purchase of Pet microchip reader/scanner-$225.00.    
 
Wynnewood North has been fortunate in that for the past several years we were awarded every grant project 
we submitted an application for.  Heritage Oak Cliff funds 60% of the costs of approved grant projects.  
Wynnewood North certainly appreciates their support.     
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PASSPORT 
WYNNEWOOD NORTH’S PARTICIPATION 

325 S. Manus 
October 23 and 24th  
10:00 am – 4:00 pm 

 
 

Come be a part of the Heritage Oak Cliff PASS-
PORT!  325 S. Manus -  Jennifer Parvin’s and 
Mary Anne Reed’s home will be showcasing their 
urban garden in the front yard.  You will also be 
able to tour their backyard.  In the side yard there 
is a labyrinth you can walk.  
 
Posters will be on display showing how the streets 
in our neighborhood were named.   
Information about the labyrinth will be handed out 
and you will be encouraged to walk it.  There will 
be a neighborhood Scavenger Hunt.  Those who 
participate and get all answers correct will be giv-
en a ticket for raffle prices.  Raffles will be held 
both nights.  Information and location of the trian-
gles, the lake and the first house built in Wynne-
wood North will be available. 
In order to participate you must purchase a PASS-
PORT ticket which is good for both days.  Please 
go to Heritage Oak Cliff website to purchase tick-
ets.  On their website is more information about 
events the other neighborhoods are having.  There 
will also be one concert each night at different lo-
cations and different bands.  Go to https://
heritageoakcliff.org for further information.   
For questions: email 
EventsChair@HeritageOakCliff.org, message Fa-
cebook: @HeritageOakCliff or call Trudy New-
ton, Chair, 214-533-6055. The following pages 
give the details of the passport journey through    

                                                                                           Oak Cliff.                                               
 

Heritage Oak Cliff | Cynthia Michaels Vice President 

Members of Heritage Oak Cliff  
$20.00 - available October 1-22, 2021  
$25.00 - available October 23-24, 2021  
Senior Members - $10.00 -  available anytime  

Non Members  
$25.00 - available October 1-22, 2021  
$30.00 - available October 23-24, 2021  
Senior Non Members - $15.00 -  available anytime  

mailto:EventsChair@HeritageOakCliff.org
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Passport Journey Through Oak Cliff | Cynthia Michaels Vice President 

Winnetka Heights 

Arts Mission Oak Cliff with self-guided tour, art-

ists and interactive paintings and/or outdoor 

games (Richard Ewers). 

Art Cliff Mission Oak Cliff: 

410 Windomere Ave. 
  

North Cliff 

This family carnival will be at the North Cliff Neighborhood 

Center with music, games, photo booths and a chance to get in 

costume.  North Cliff Neighborhood Center (Louise Herriott 

and Randy McBrayer) 718-719 Pierce      

Street                                                              
  

Stevens Park Village 

Renowned Alley Garden. Come and see why this 

garden is renowned. Get home gardening tips 

from a famous certified master gardener. They’re 

featuring a backyard oasis, too. Kyle Plonka, Sue 

Alvarez, David Preziosi. 2323 W Colorado Blvd 
  

El Tivoli Place 

Historical Open Porches with period dress including closed 

period nightclub and put-put courses on site of old golf course 

and former land of St. Paul Hospital / Catholic Diocese Rebec-

ca Mohr 2736 Mateur Street 
  

Elmwood 

Artist Fair. This attraction takes place in the heart 

of old downtown Elmwood  working in conjunc-

tion with Elmwood Farm; Artists fair at an old 

Elmwood building with an interactive mural wall 

plus snacks from whatever is in season from the 

Elmwood Farm 

Elmwood Farms - Eleanor Mathis 1812 Balboa 

Drive 
  

Oakland Terrace 
Elmwood Farm. Doug Klembra and working with Elmwood 
Farm 

East Kessler Park 

Historic Greenbriar Pocket Park. Enjoy the park, 

plus the free yoga classes and live music through-

out Saturday and Sunday.  

Ellen Parrell, Beckypcasey@gmail.com 

455 W. Greenbriar Lane 
  

Brettonwoods  

Gladiolus Aviary Ranch. Experience this certified wildlife hab-

itat and get a free wildflower gift (while supplies last). 

Barbara Macleod 2842 Gladiolus Lane 
  

Wynnewood North 

Urban Gardening and Backyard Tour. Besides 

learning about urban gardening, you can also en-

joy a backyard tour, a scavenger hunt, the first 

home built in this neighborhood and posters ex-

plaining the ship street name history. Cynthia 

Michaels 325 S. Manus 
  

Stevens Park Estates  

Starts with a historian and conservationist at the Steven Pak 

Country Club Pavilion followed by tour of 4 different architec-

tural style home. Kenda North/Jane Rogers 

Corner of Plymouth Rd and Colorado Blvd 
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Heritage Oak Cliff  | Cynthia Michaels Vice President 

Winnetka Heights / Historical Turner House 

Historical Turner House. Check out the home of the 

Oak Cliff Society of Fine Arts. Built in 1912, it‘s an 

outstanding example of modified Prairie architecture. 

Donna Miller 410 N Rosemont Ave 
  

 

Kiest Park Community 

Kiest Memorial Tree Grove. See one of the results of 

the Dallas GrowSouth grant and other bond monies. 

Learn how this project reflects the past, plus visit the 

Vaughan Brothers Art Project. 

Judy Brooks  

Kiest Park, 3808 S. Hampton Road 

Northwest corner of Kiest Park, boundary by Perry-

ton Drive on the North, S. Hampton Road on the 

West and Cliff Teen Drive on the South 
  

Polk Vernon 

Two Special Parties. On Saturday, see a day of arts 

activities and a private movie screening at our local 

Oak Cliff Cultural Center, on Jefferson Blvd. On 

Sunday, join us at the Oak Cliff Brewery outdoor 

beer garden at Tyler/Station for a block party with 

local vendors, food and music. 

Astid Fuentes and Yolanda Alameda 

SAT: Oak Cliff Culture Center; 233 W. Jefferson 

Blvd   

SUN: Oak Cliff Brewing Company, Beer Garden; 

1300 Polk Street 
  

Heritage Oak Cliff Passport  
Special Concert Venue - Additional Tickets Required 

Concert venue at Arrington Roofing Offices; 2 hours both Sat and Sun 1:00—3:00; limited attendance, 

additional $25 cost to attend. 

Chris Arrington, Louise/Tim Herfel and Trudy Newton 

Arrington Roofing Co: 2203 Obenchain Street 

Saturday, October 23, 1:00 – 3:00 pm - SWEATIN’ BULLETS 

This traditional country music group is made up of four good friends who have been playing together 

for more than 25 years. Their love for the music – and each other – comes through in every boot scoot-

in’ song. 

Get your Saturday Tickets https://Heritage Oak Cliff - Passport Oak Cliff Concert - Sweatin' Bul-

lets  

 

Sunday, October 24, 1:00 – 3:00 pm - HAPPY CAMPERS 

It started as three dads playing songs for their children at YMCA Indian Guides campouts. 25 years lat-

er, Happy Campers has grown into a 7-man classic rock band that brings out the child in all of us. 

https://heritageoakcliff.org/event-4494568
https://heritageoakcliff.org/event-4494568
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Family-Friendly Halloween Costume Parade 
Date: Sunday -- October 31, 2021  

Time:  5:00 pm  
Place:  Meet @ the home of Debbie and David Williams - 670 N. Manus  

Contact: Debbie Williams / 214-674-2044 / dkwilliams58@me.com  
  
Calling all kids, grandkids, young at heart, furry friends……..  
  
Bring your strollers, wagons, bikes and join us in a socially distanced Halloween Costume Parade.   
  
Neighbors - please come on outside and cheer on the spooks and goblins.  
  
Participants will line up at 670 N. Manus.  The route will be to walk east on Monssen to the Little Library / 
Greenbelt area for treats and social.   
  
****Requesting all neighbors on this route to please move your cars that are parked on the street from  
 5:00 pm – 6:00 pm.  
NOTE:  Families who anticipate joining the parade please let the event contact know. There will be good-
ies distributed to those participating so would like a general head count.  

Vice President | Cynthia Michaels 

TRAFFIC CALMING IN THE 600-700 BLOCKS OF MONSSEN 

Enough signatures have been obtained to continue with the process for determining if  speed humps can be in-
stalled in the 600-700 blocks of Monssen.  This does not mean they will be installed.  There are still other cri-
teria that must be met.  The first criteria was obtaining the signatures. Thank you Katherine Hooker Espinoza!!  

I will keep the neighborhood informed as to the progress of this process. 

mailto:dkwilliams58@me.com
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Crime and Safety | David Williams 
Suspicious Activity  

What is Suspicious Activity 

 Is it the empty plate on the counter with a couple of labs looking guilty? 

 Is it the egg on the sidewalk with Grand Kids running around the corner of the house? 

 Or is it a crime?   

If a crime occurs – report it!  It is estimated that only half of all crime is ever reported.  Our Dallas police de-
partment can’t do anything about crime if they don’t know about it.  If you are  a victim of a crime, it is es-
sential that you report it.   

If you are a witness to a crime, it is just as important to report the crime as well.  Eyewitness information is 
the key to solving most crimes.  If you report a crime or suspicious activity, you do NOT have to be contacted 
by the responding police officer.  If you choose to be contacted, it can be in person or the officer can contact 
you via telephone from their patrol vehicle.   

The purpose for reporting suspicious activity is to prevent crime from occurring.  The VIP in the area make 
regular patrols.  But it’s important for all of us to keep an eye out and remember these tips for reporting suspi-
cious or criminal activity.   

Call 911 immediately and report the suspicious activity or crime.  Tell the 911 operator all that you remember 
about the incident.   An incident may not always be a gunshot or stolen packages.  In this neighborhood we all 
want to be kind to others.  No one wants to get someone else in trouble.  But sometimes we need to protect 
others from themselves.   If you see someone noticeably under the influence or mentally unstable – call 911.  
The Police will take them in for protection.  

If you do call 911 – things to tell the operator. 

Who/What/When/Why 

How many suspects are there?  What clothing are they wearing? 

Are weapons involved?  Are they on foot or driving a vehicle?  What model and make of vehicle?   

License Plate? 

Thanks to all for helping take care of our neighborhood! 

Holiday Package Theft Prevention Tips 
 
Wynnewood North, like many areas, is a target of porch thieves on a regular basis.  With the holiday season 
approaching, it will only increase.  Below are a few tips to help prevent this activity and keep your holiday  
happy! 

  
• Have your package delivered to your work. 
• Have your package delivered to the home of a relative or friend that you know will be home. 
• Take advantage of “Ship to Store” option that many stores offer. Amazon offers a “locker” feature that al-

lows you to pick up your package from a secure location. 
• Request that your package has signature confirmation upon delivery. 
• Ask your carrier to place package in an area out of plain view. 
• Put a planter or some other large object on your porch that will hide packages 
• If not at home, contact a trusted neighbor to retrieve your package 

https://www.amazon.com/b?ie=UTF8&amp;node=6442600011
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Crime and Safety | David Williams 

VIP Training 

The Dallas Police Department (DPD) had put a hold on all VIP training classes since March due to Covid-19.  
DPD will be putting together a Zoom VIP Training class in November.  If you want to give back to the neigh-
borhood - get in touch me with me at crime@wynnewoodnorth.org 
In order to apply you must be a Dallas resident and; 

• at least 21 years old 

• Have a valid Texas DL or ID card along with a social security card 

• Be a member of an established crime watch or neighborhood association 

• Never been convicted of a felony 

• No misdemeanor A or B convictions in the last 5yrs or DWI convictions in the last 
10 yrs 
Must not have any outstanding tickets or warrants. 
 
In order to get all of our new teammates signed up for November training meetings – 
we need to get the paperwork in by October 29th.   Looking forward to helping folks 
watch out for their neighbors.   
 
HELP KEEP WYNNEWOOD NORTH safe by being a part of the VIP program! 

mailto:crime@wynnewoodnorth.org
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National Night Out 
Neighbors watching out for Neighbors – the VIP 

On Tuesday night, October 5th, you may have seen the firetrucks, police, 
and VIP cars driving through the neighborhood.  This event is an offshoot 
of the Neighborhood Night Out program held on a Tuesday night in the fall.  
In the past, the VIP has invited our neighborhood to get out and meet each 
other with a BBQ, etc.  We’ve always invited our civil servant friends at the 
fire and police departments.  The pandemic has forced everyone to do 
things a bit differently – so the parade was our way of trying to get the 
neighborhood outside to thank our friends.  We appreciate those who were 
able to get out and share their support to our friends in the police and fire 
departments.  

The VIP (Volunteers in Patrol) program is an extension of the Crime Watch 
Program in Dallas.  The main purpose of this program is to provide a VISI-
BLE presence in the neighborhood as a deterrent to criminal activity. That 
is the reason for the magnetic signs and flashing light on the roof of our 
cars.   We want to be SEEN!   Having concerned residents patrolling the 
streets in our own neighborhoods sends a clear message to everyone that 
crime will not be tolerated.  Another purpose is to report suspicious or ille-
gal activities to the police department to apprehend criminals.  Our patrols 
allow each of you to have an active part in combating crime in their area.  
We DO NOT CONFRONT! 

Wynnewood North is recognized as one of the more active VIP programs in 
the city. In order to maintain an active role in patrolling our neighborhood – 
we need some help.   We have a lot of new neighbors that have moved to 
Wynnewood North.  This is your chance to give back and take care of your 
investment.   It only takes about 45 min to an hour for your patrol.  Many 
folks just sign up for one or two patrols a month.  I can pair individuals up 
together or you can come with your significant other.    It isn’t a big time 
commitment if we spread out our number of patrols among several friends 
and neighbors.   Trust me – you will enjoy going out for a drive in your 
neighborhood.   I’ve solved the worlds problems several times with Debbie.  
(Well we tried but no one listened) 
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Information | Tidbits  | Health 

 

Wynnewood North Curb Address Painting Information  

Neighbors have reached out in reference to updating their curb ad-
dresses. Many curb addresses that were previously painted through-
out the entire neighborhood are fading.  The company who original-
ly painted our neighborhood curb addresses put together a website link for residents to individually make a 
request.  This is a great deal and if neighbors take advantage of this will not only be for their benefit, but will 
help emergency responders identify immediately the address they were dispatched to if ever needed.   

Wynnewood North residents may use the form on the link provided to request curb address painting(s) with 
the community design at a flat rate of $20.00 (a savings of more than ½ off the standard rate).   

https://www.dallascurbpainting.com/wynnewoodnorth 

The classic design includes: 

4” house numbers in white on black background 
Wynnewood North Community Tree Logo 
Clear-coat sealant to reduce fading 
Pressure washing prep prior to painting 
Two year warranty 

Nextdoor App and Wynnewood North Website  
The Board of Directors would like to remind everyone the importance of becoming a member 
of the Nextdoor App and our Wynnewood North Website.  We share pertinent neighborhood events and infor-
mation, as well as general community information on Nextdoor when needed.  You can update how you re-
ceive the notifications from WNNA to be specific to what your preferences are in profile/settings.  Some have 
been skeptical of using the app, but we don’t have a lot of ways to share our neighborhood information and do 
the best possible with what is available.  Becoming a member of the WNNA Website ensures you receive e-
blasts and contains neighborhood and community information.  Other than the quarterly newsletter, these are 
the two main avenues that information related to WNNA are communicated.    
If you have any questions, contact Denise Requardt 214-801-1802 or president@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Colorectal cancer survivor warns against ignoring symptoms  
 
Two years ago, Alice Chapa was enduring chronic constipation and abdominal pain when she had a frighten-
ing discovery in the bathroom. “At that moment, I felt it,” she says, recalling the bleeding that ultimately led 
her to seek medical help. The Oak Cliff woman’s worst fear was realized: She had stage 3 colorectal cancer.  
   
Her story – shrugging off the symptoms until the problem can’t be ignored – is far too common, 
says Anand Lodha, MD, colorectal surgeon on the medical staff at Methodist Dallas Medical Center.  
   
“People downplay the significance of what it could be when it’s the colon and the rectum,” Dr. Lodha says. 
“Patients automatically jump to ‘Am I going to have a colostomy?’ and that thought dominates the conversa-
tion. To the detriment of the patient, the symptoms get ignored.”  
   
To read Alice’s survivor story go to ShineOnlineHealth.com     
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Board of Directors Nominations For 2022 

 

 

 

 

Notification of 2022 WNNA Board of Director nominations and instructions for submission was sent out to 
neighbors on Nextdoor and E-blast the week of October 4, 2021 and a few times thereafter.   Due to the 
COVID19 situation we are unable to have an in-person October General Meeting where ballots would nor-
mally be distributed and voting done. There are several ways to vote this year.   

Please only vote once. 

Online voting via e-blast, Nextdoor, or WNNA Website. 

Ballots were distributed to homes with Newsletter.        

Submit your paper vote to the home of Denise Requardt @ 708 Woolsey Drive in the collection box on the 
porch next to the driveway by Tuesday, October 19th, 9:00 pm.  If you are unable to drop off contact Denise 
for pick up.  214-801-1802 

A Zoom meeting has been set up for the General Meeting on Thursday, October 21st at which time nomina-
tions submitted will be discussed.  Details for the meeting is noted within this Newsletter. 

Board of Director Position Descriptions / Responsibilities:  For additional information visit WNNA web-
site: 

https://wynnewoodnorth.org/resources/Documents/Bylaws/WNNA%20Board%20of%20Directors%20-%

 

Volunteers to Help Maintain Monssen and Woolsey Triangles! 
 

Our neighborhood has two beautiful flower triangles (Monssen and Wool-
sey).  We pay to have the grassy area mowed and edged.  However, volun-
teers work the flower area by digging up the weeds, trimming plants when 
needed and removing tree saplings.  Currently, we do not have many people 
helping.  If you volunteer to help you can work your area any time you want 
to go work in the triangle.  We will still have times where everyone will be 
asked to come work.  This is usually on a Saturday morning.  Usually, we 
work about 2 hours.    
 
If you like to work in the dirt.  If you like how beautiful our triangles 
look.  Please volunteer to be a part of keeping the triangles beautiful.  If you 
are interested or have questions, please feel free to email me 
at:  beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org.  I’ll be anxiously looking forward 
to hearing from lots of people.  Remember: Many hands make light 
work!!!!  Unfortunately, currently, it has been:  Few Hands make LOTS of 
work!!!  

Beautification—Cynthia Michaels 

mailto:beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org
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Yard of the Month 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beautification | Cynthia Michaels 

 
Every month an e-blast goes out to our neighborhood and 
posted on Nextdoor that it is time to nominate a yard to be 
recognized as Yard of the Month.   
 
The winner receives a $50.00 gift card.  I would like to en-
courage each and every one of you to participate in the 
nomination process.  It is easy.  All you have to do is click 
on the link in the email to nominate a yard or go to our 
webpage (www.wynnewoodnorth.org) and complete the 
form.  The form is under Beautification, then Yard Of The 
Month, then Nomination Portal.  You can also just email 
me at beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org. The Beautifi-
cation committee votes to decide the winner.   
 
A yard can only win once each calendar year.  Please drive 
the neighborhood and see whose yard deserves this award!       

New Neighbors 

Ahren and Martha – S. Manus 

Jodi and Bella – Bizerte 

Ashley and Marco - Woolsey 

Stephen and Jeff – N. Manus 

Chance and Marissa- Monssen 

Victor and Argelia – Woolsey 

Communications | Janice Coffee 

September   

520 Monssen 

Dwayne Privott & Lance Ivy 

August 

303 Monssen 

Allen Anders 

mailto:beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org
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Pet Corner | Denise Requardt 

SPAY NEUTER NETWORK CLINIC - Dallas 
 

FREE spay/neuter, rabies vaccination, Parvo/Distemper vaccination and microchip package for dogs at Dal-
las locations. The owner must live in one of the Dallas zip codes below. Must receive spay/or neuter to quali-
fy for free vaccinations and microchip. All other residents will receive regular low prices. 

Qualifying zip codes: 75116, 75134, 75203, 75207, 75208, 75210, 75211, 75212, 75215, 75216, 75217, 
75223, 75224, 75226, 75227, 75228, 75232, 75233, 75236, 75237, 75241, 75249, 75253 

2223 S Buckner Blvd #203 Dallas, TX 75227 Open: Tuesday - Friday  

Make an appointment: 972-472-3500 https://spayneuternet.org/ 

Can't make it to this location? There are additional locations in Dallas and transport services offered all 
around the city. 

TEXAS COALITION FOR ANIMAL PROTECTION 

Free Feline Spay / Neuter during the month of October 2021 

 
Call to schedule 940-566-5551 or schedule online: https://texasforthem.org/appointment-scheduling/ 

 

 

Pet Highlight 

 

Hayley and Toby Raley have a special love for cats.  They not only have their own cats, but have worked dil-
igently to spay and neuter many cats over the years and consider them part of their community cat family. 
Meet a few special family pets Landry, Myles and Thai. 

https://spayneuternet.org/our-services/
https://texasforthem.org/appointment-scheduling/
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Financial | Gary Ellis Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

June-July-August 2021 

Properties Sold/Exchanged Owner-
ship in MLS 3* 

Properties Currently for Sale 2 

Properties Currently Under Contract 1 

Average days on Market 11 

Square footage range of properties: 1,888 – 
2,992 sq ft 

 *Properties Listed & Sold through MLS 

Real Estate | Ric Shanahan 

WNNA Financials as of September 30, 2021  

Beginning Cash Balance -  
January 1, 2021 

                    
12,923.45 

Year To Date Deposits 

                      
14,217.69 

Year To Date Disbursements 

                     
(7,849.73) 

Ending Cash Balance -  
September 30, 2021 

                     
19,291.41 

  

 

Year to Date 
09.30.2021 

Total Revenue 

                   
14,167.69 

Total Expenses 

                    
(7,799.73) 

Net Income/<Loss> -  
YTD September 30, 2021 

                      
6,367.96 
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Wynnewood North Board of Directors 

President  Denise Requardt  president@wynnewoodnorth.org  

Vice President  Cynthia Michaels vp@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Secretary  Cindy Kirk secretary@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Treasurer         Gary Ellis         treasurer@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Crime Watch  David Williams crime@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Communications  Janice Coffee communications@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Webmaster  Paul Jolly  webmaster@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Beautification  Cynthia Michaels  beautification@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Publications  Committee publications@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Social / Parent Liaison  Managed by Board social@wynnewoodnorth.org 

Congratulations to our Neighborhood Duffers! 
 
On September 23, Mary Scherer won the Silver Medal in 
the Dallas Golden Games held at Cedar Crest!  And she 
also won the Closest to the Pin contest! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On September 29, Lynn Sulander won the Dallas Duffers 
Golf Association Championship!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you are a golfer or a wannabe golfer, contact Barb Nunn 
at barbnunnphoto@gmail.com for more information about 
opportunities. 
 

Bulk Trash Set-Out Dates 

October 21-25 

November 18-22 

December 23-27 

There’s an App for that! 

 

Download the Dallas San-
itation Services App in the 
Apple App Store or on 
Google Play!  Stay up to 
date with pickup dates and 
service delays.   
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